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Capital Campaign Exceeds Goal

The University’s capital campaign,
“Strengthening the Links,” has exceeded its
goal, bringing in a total of $11,134,653.

The five-year fundraising campaign of-
ficially ended Dec. 31, 1992, with over $'2
million more than the original target of
$10.5 million. Included in the final total are
internal and external pledges, bequests, one-
time significant donations, monies donated
in memoria and in recognition, gifts-in-kind,
annual appeal donations from 1990-92, and
bank interest.

“The success of this campaign has en-
abled us to meet many of our funding chal-
lenges,” said University President Marsha
Hanen. “Thanks to the generosity of govern-
ments, the private sector, alumni, friends,
and the University community, we will be
better equipped to face the demands of the

21st century.”

Campaign donations have been used to
make many campus improvements that ben-
efit students, faculty and staff. For example,
library users will appreciate the endowment
set up for purchasing up-to-date books and
periodicals.

Money from the campaign has also been
used to establish or build up bursaries/schol-
arships, to enhance academic programs and
to complete renovations. Improvements can
be seen in both Manitoba and Graham Halls,
as well as in the transformation of Theatre
3C00 into the new Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall,
now known as one of the finest small-scale,
multi-purpose facilities in Western Canada.

The campaign has also given a boost to

See CAMPAIGN
continued on page 2

Capital campaign donations included Tony Tascona's gift of hanging artwork, which is
displayed in the University library. Campaign money has also allowed the library to
establish an endowment for purchasing books and periodicals.

Success
Leads to
Success in
Work Study
Program

Thanks to last
year's overwhelming
success, The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg's
student Work Study
Program is up and
running once again.

The program pro-
vides supplementary
financial assistance
through campus em-
ployment to students
with high levels of fi-
nancial need. Regu-
lar status students
(Canadian citizen or
permanent resident)
who are registered
full-time, have com-
pleted five full-course
equivalents and who
have received the
maximum Canada
student loan are eli-
gible.

“The program is
made possible by
funds allotted from
the University's
Board,” explains Judy
Dyck, director,
awards and financial
aid office. “The Board
is pleased to be able
to provide financial
assistance in such a
tangible way," she

adds.
see WORK STUDY

continued on page 4
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Professors Ed Allen, Debra Schnitzer, Katherine Schultz and Kent Simmons welcome home audiences to the
University's new tele-courses. The courses are being broadcast from campus on two local cable television stations.

Explore the History of
Elections in Canada

“Behind the Ballot Box,” an exhibition on the history of
elections in Canada, is on display in The University of
Winnipeg Library, until Nov. 5, 1993. Close to 10,000
people visited the exhibition during its original three-month
showing in Ottawa.

This populist look at the evolution of Canada’s electoral
system over the centuries is based on the following four
themes: voting is a right, is secret, is accessible and is fair.

The exhibition contains reproductions of manuscripts,
paintings, posters and cartoons, three dimensional objects
and film.

“Behind the Ballot Box,” is displayed throughout the
library. The introduction is located near the 4th floor
circular staircase. The video portion of the exhibition is
located on the 4th floor mezzanine, followed by a kiosk at
the top of the stairs on the 5th floor. The main part of the
exhibition is in the covered courtyard that holds music, art
and special collections.

This exhibition is a joint presentation of the National
Archives of Canada and Elections Canada. It is sponsored
on campus by the office of the vide-president (academic),
the dean of arts and science and the library.
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labs and equipment, to high-
technology research at the
Institute for Biodiagnostics
and to the goal of building a
new students’ centre. In ad-
dition, the University has re-
ceived many generous gifts
of items such as artwork and
book collections.

“This first capital cam-
paign in a quarter century
will provide The University
of Winnipeg with a lasting
legacy,” said President
Hanen. “I'would like to thank
all those who made it such a
success, including the cam-
paign leaders, chaired by
Sidney Spivak, and the many
other individuals who con-
tributed their time and ener-
gy to the effort. [ especially
want to acknowledge Chan-
cellor John Bulman for his

ongoing support of the cam-
paign and former President
Robin Farquhar for his vi-
sion.”
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Students Win as
Magnificent Seven
Fade in Late Innings

This year’s annual faculty/staff vs. stu-
dents baseball game saw a well-organized,
well-behaved student team gain a 20—12
decisive win. The game was played on one
of the finest afternoons ever weather-wise,
but the faculty team initially failed to ap-
pear. After a lengthy delay owing to a short-
age of players the game began at 5 p.m. and
by agreement was shortened to seven in-
nings.

The faculty, with only seven players to
the students’ full complement of 10, were
immediately dubbed “The Magnificent Sev-
en.” The faculty batted gamely, and after
three innings, actually led by 7—2. Gerry
Bedford, pressed into service as “Manager
Emeritus,” pitched; Peggy Day (Religious
Studies) attempted, with considerable suc-
cess, to cover both third base and left field;
Mary Young was a stalwart at first; Bill
Gadsby (Education) and Neil Besner (En-
glish) played second and short; and Andrew
Kingsley and Alden Turner (English) roamed
the outfield. A series of faculty miscues in
the fourth inning opened the door to six runs
and an 8—7 student lead. Student power
produced six more in the sixth, and a closing
four in the seventh brought the total to 20.
The talented student team, noting that bright
sunlight was causing great difficulty for the
faculty right fielder, packed their line-up
with left-hand hitters and the result was late
inning homers by Richard Sandhurst, Chuck
Molgat and Richard Swandel—all to the
same section of the outfield. Laura Lee was
the winning pitcher; Elizabeth Bridge and
Donna Glover performed admirably; and
Michael Koch-Schulte was a standout as
player-manager.

The series standing, including all games
since 1950, is faculty—21, students—9, with
one game tied, five rain outs, and eight “no
challenge™ years.

Board Welcomes New Members

The first Board of Regents meeting for the 1993-94 term was held at 5:30
p.m. Mon., Sept. 27 in the Faculty & Staff Club dining room. New members
were introduced and welcomed. They are government appointees Frank
Hechter and Joel Weinstein, alumni representative Sandra McKnight,
Senate representatives John Badertscher and Sarah McKinnon, and support
staff representatives Judy Dyck and Nancy Ito. Alissa Brandt, Jennifer
Greaves, Jim Heber and Gordon Wallace will represent the students.

President Marsha Hanen, in her report, provided an update on changes
that had taken place at the University over the summer, and among other
items, reported on the successful conclusion of the “Strengthening the
Links™ Campaign.

Actions of the Board included completing appointments to Board
committees, accepting a report on the donation income to The University
of Winnipeg, and receiving a report forwarded to the Human Resources
Committee on “Training and Development Activities” for 1992-93.

The Board approved the President’s proposal for a search committee to
seek a replacement for Vice-President (Administration and Finance) John
Law, who is retiring. The appropriate groups will be notified about naming
their representatives to this committee.

Board member Gordon McKinnon paid tribute to the contribution John
Law has made to the Board, the University and the community. John will
be missed by the Board and the committees he has served so well.

The government-appointed Regents reported on their meeting with
Clayton Manness, the new Minister of Education. A meeting with the
former minister had been planned for some time and the Board was pleased
the new minister was able to keep the engagement.

It was reported that the phone campaign portion of the 1993 Annual
Appeal has begun. During their first week at the job, the phoners indicated
that they had received a good response to the appeal, which is an encour-
aging sign. The Board looks forward to another busy year. The next Board
meeting will be held on Mon., Oct. 25 at 5:30 p.m. in the Faculty & Staff
Club. In the meantime, we look forward to Convocation on Sun., Oct. 24.

by Margaret McPherson
Chair, Board of Regents

Students give themselves a standing ovation for choosing The University
of Winnipeg at the first-year students’ assembly in September.
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In Memoriam
Dawson Harms

The University community mourns the death of
Dawson Harms, Sept. 16, 1993,

Dawson joined The University of Winnipeg’'s
Bachelor of Education Program in 1992 as an assistant
professor. He came here from the University of
Calgary where he received his PhD in 1991,

Although he received a Bachelor of Arts with
Honours from the University of Brandon in 1980,
Dawson had also been a student at The University of
Winnipeg. He took courses in English and Classics,
and in 1979 was awarded student of distinction.

Dawson was a proven educator and administrator.
In addition to scholarly pursuits, he was an artist, a
songwriter and a well-published poet.

“We are deeply saddened by his loss,” says Direc-
tor Annabelle Mays, Bachelor of Education Program.
“Dawson had a warm, delightful personality and eclec-
tic interests. He came here very highly recommended;
colleagues in his field saw him as a scholar of excep-
tional promise.”

The Education Students’ Association is asking for
donations of used books to raise money for an Educa-
tion scholarship in Dawson’s memory. Books may be
taken to rooms 3C07 or 3C02,

Work Study

continued from page 1

Dyck says there was a substantial increase in the number
of proposed projects this year. “All individuals who submit-
ted project requests had at least one project approved. To
stay within the budget, some multiple requests by individu-
als couldn’t be accommodated. As well, hours were cut on
almost all projects.”

“The program has benefits other than financial,” says
Dyck. “It provides our students with both practical and, in
many cases, career-related work experience.” Dyck says
another positive aspect of the program is the wide range of
Work Study projects. “There is a balance among academic,
technical, administrative and UWSA projects,” she adds.
“Students can apply to a project in an area in which they have
an interest.”

4 /in edition

Campus Welcomes
Conference on
Multiculturalism

“Multiculturalism in Manitoba,” a conference present-
ed by the Manitoba Multicultural Resources Centre Inc.,
will be held at The University of Winnipeg on Sat., Oct. 16.

The conference will address issues of justice, education,
heritage, economics and business, employment equity and
arts and culture in a multicultural society.

According to conference coordinator Gabriel Dufault,
participants can look forward to lively discussions with
several outstanding guest speakers.

“We're very pleased to have The Honourable Alvin C.
Hamilton, retired associate chief justice of the Court of
Queen’s Bench, as our opening speaker,” says Dufault.

Conference panelists include Deputy Chief Joe Gal-
lagher, David Matas, immigration lawyer, Mitch Podalak,
founding member of the Winnipeg Folk Festival and the
West End Cultural Centre, and Phil Fontaine of the Assem-
bly of Manitoba Chiefs.

“The conference winds up with a banquet at the Interna-
tional Inn celebrating the tenth anniversary of the Manitoba
Multicultural Resources Centre,” says Dufault. “Our key-
note speaker will be morning show host Lesley Hughes, of
CBC radio.”

For further information on this conference, please call
conference coordinator Gabriel Dufault, at 786-9163.

Artists Bruce Head and Ivan Eyre share recollections of
Ernie Wilson at the opening of *‘View From the Plain: the
art of Ernest G. Wilson,”" in Gallery 1C03 on Sept. 27.
The exhibition continues until Oct. 24.



Campus Notebook

The Prairie Division of the Canadian Association of Geographers has
selected William Carlyle, professor of geography, to receive the John
Warkentin Award for Scholarly Contributions to the Geography of the
Western Interior. The selection and presentation was made at the associa-
tion’s annual meeting in Sept., 1993, held at Wasagaming in Riding
Mountain National Park.

-During his sabbatical year, History Professor Wesley Stevens was invited
to deliver six lectures in universities overseas: Italy, Spain, Japan and three
lectures in Germany. Four of the seven articles he wrote have already been
published; the Collected Studies of Charles W. Jones, which Stevens edited
will be published in 1994. In addition, Stevens prepared an edition of the
first four books of Euclid’s Elements in Latin from ninth-century manu-
scripts; he is now writing a commentary on every axiom, proposition and
geometrical diagram in these manuscripts.

Barry Edginton, associate professor of sociology, is editor-in-chief of
the newly created journal Health and Canadian Society. Edginton was a
presenter at the annual meeting of the Royal College of Physicians and
Surgeons, held in Vancouver, Sept. 9 - 13. He was one of four noted
authorities from Canada and the United States who represented the Hannah
symposium, from the Hannah Institute for the History of Medicine, in
Toronto.

—The Manitoba Multicultural Resources Centre (MMRC) extends a very
fond farewell to its former executive director, Bill McDonald. McDonald
spent three successful years with MMRC helping to bring some newer
projects to fruition. These include the triannual magazine Multicultural
Connections and the March 21st International Day for the Elimination of
Racial Discrimination event,

The 1993 edition of the MMRC EthnoBank is now available to the public
for $100. The EthnoBank is composed of three main sections: ethnic
organizations, general organizations and a quick reference contact list. A
profile section analysing the ethnic communities in Manitoba will be made
available to all subscribers later in the fall when statistical information from
Statistics Canada is available. To order, please call the MMRC office 786-9858.

Men’s Basketball Coach Bill Wedlake was the guest speaker at the
seventh annual coaches conference, held by the Interlake Sports Develop-
ment Association. The conference, which was held Sept. 30, focused on the
relationship between parents and coaches.

—LEnglish Professor Lloyd Siemens has published the following items in
1993: “Thomas Hardy, William Barnes and the Question of Literary
Influence,” in Victorian Review; “The Haggard - Kipling Friendship: An
Annotated Checklist of Readings,” in Kipling Journal; “Maurice Greiffen-
hagan: Painter and Illustrator” and “4 Man From the North: Bennett’s
Apprentice Novel” in The Eighteen-Nineties (G. Cevasco, ed.). In addition,
“Rider Haggard’s Neglected Journal: ‘Diary of an African Visit’”* will
appear in English Literature in Transition in Jan., 1994, Siemens also
contributed a number of invited “Notes” and reviews to literary journals and
compiled an annotated index of letters to Thomas Hardy in the Dorset
County Museum, Dorchester.

—The University of Winnipeg’s Writing Program is one of seven sponsors
of “Building Bridges,” the second national writing/literacy conference. The
conference takes place Oct. 20 - 23 at the Marlborough Winnipeg.

Political Science
Professor
Participates in
Prestigious Program

Claudia Wright, associate professor of
political science at The University of Win-
nipeg, has been chosen to participate in the
prestigious National Defence College
Course, in Kingston, Ontario.

The 38-week course, which runs from
September, 1993 to May, 1994, is conducted
by the Department of National Defence on
behalf of the Government of Canada. It
provides a program of development studies
at the senior executive level for colonels or
brigadier-generals from the armed forces of
Canada, Australia, New Zealand, United
Kingdom and the United States, and for
civilians from government departments, ac-
ademic institutions, industry and other areas
of the private sector.

The purpose of the course is to provide
military and civilian leaders with a compre-
hensive knowledge of national and interna-
tional affairs affecting national security. The
curriculum emphasises political, economic,
sociological and foreign affairs, as well as
military matters. Participants spend eight
weeks conducting field studies.

“Whither Canada?” is the theme of this
year’s course and is designed to address the
question “What kind of policies for what
kind of Canada in what kind of world?” In
the final term, participants orally defend
their research paper, develop comprehen-
sive policy proposals and attempt to set
priorities for Canada.

BE ARED CROSS BLOOD DONOR
OCT. 20

WED.,
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New Computer System Tools Make a World of Difference

Researchers at The University of Winnipeg have a world
of information at their fingertips, thanks to the latest tools
added to the Internet computer network.

The Internet is a worldwide network of computer net-
works comprised of millions of individual users. Its three
major uses are electronic mail, online connection (or remote
login) and transfer of files.

Electronic mail, or e-mail, provides a quick and inexpen-
sive way for users to communicate with other Internet users
around the world. In addition to standard messaging, e-mail
facilitates the publication and distribution of electronic
journals and provides a means of ongoing discussion among
individuals with common areas of interest.

Online connection allows a computer user to establish a
connection with another computer elsewhere.

Bill Pond, area head of public services in the Library,
explains: “For example, you can use your microcomputer at
The University of Winnipeg as a terminal to a larger, distant
computer catalogue, such as the Library of Congress in
Washington.” This means a researcher sitting at his/her
microcomputer on campus has quick and easy access to the
15 million titles from the American Library of Congress.

Through file transfer protocol (FTP), a user can scan the
holdings of thousands of computers worldwide, and can
transfer text files, images and sound files from these resourc-
es directly to his/her own microcomputer,

Other, more sophisticated tools have recently been add-
ed to Internet, that make information on the network easier

In Memoriam
Irene Bennett

to locate and use, explains Pond. “With Hytelnet, on our
Vax computer, you can select from lists of libraries, data-
bases and network services around the world, then establish
an immediate connection to the chosen resource. Archie,
another tool, will scan hundreds of computers for software
anywhere.”

A tool such as Gopher client not only provides a re-
searcher menu-driven access to the Internet’s resources, but
also permits him/her to save relevant information, or to send
it to a colleague, anywhere in the world, who shares the
same area of interest. Another tool, Veronica, will scan the
menus of all major Gophers by keyword.

Pond says the Library has recently subscribed to the
UNCOVER database, which provides coverage of approx-
imately 20,000 different journals. “It gives users quick
access to far more journals in their discipline than they
might otherwise have,” he says. After perusing the contents
page of a particular journal, or after conducting a key-word
search across the entire database, the user has the option of
obtaining relevant articles via electronic document deliv-
ery.

According to Pond, “while no one is happy to see our
purchasing power shrink year after year, at least this type of
resource permits a much wider bibliographic coverage of
the periodical literature. In that context, it may be perceived
to save on subscription costs as well as storage space.”

For more information about the latest updates to the
Internet system, please contact Bill Pond, at 786-9812.

Irene Bennett, who for 15 years fed us all those terrific

clubhouse sandwiches in Tony’s Cafeteria, passed away on
Sat., Sept. 18, 1993 at the age of 68. “Mom” was a much
loved member of the University community, and will be
greatly missed.

Irene was born in Aberdeen, Scotland on May 30, 1925,
She was predeceased by her husband Richard Bennett, and
leaves to cherish her memory, two daughters, two sons and
numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Irene’s
daughter Kim Bennett has managed Tony’s Cafeteria since
Irene’s retirement in January, 1992,

A memorial service was held on Wed., Sept. 22. The
Collegiate is planning to honour Irene’s memory by estab-
lishing an award in her name. Donations to the ‘‘Irene
Bennett Memorial Award’” may be forwarded to the Univer-
sity Relations Office.
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Student Wins National Essay Award

Ellen Hartle, a major in
Administrative Studies at
The University of Winni-
peg, won the 1993 annual
national undergraduate stu-
dent paper award sponsored
by the Canadian Associa-
tion of Programs in Public
Administration.

Her 14-page essay, enti-
tled “Voices of Women on
Public Administration,” ex-
amines the processes and
conclusions of female re-
searchers in the area of pub-
lic administration from a
century ago to the present.

“I found that women had
a distinct voice in their re-
ports although they reached
similar conclusions as their
male counterparts,” says
Hartle.

One area in which she found a difference between male
and female researchers was in their collaborative efforts.
“The women were more likely to work together and credit
each other’s contributions in the infroductions to their
findings.”

Hartle, who is in the final year of her program, wrote the
paper for Professor Ken Gibbons’ Political Science course.
He later encouraged her to enter the competition. “His

Administration.”

Ellen Hartle won the annual national
undergraduate student paper award for
her essay, “Voices of Women on Public

encouragement and support were invalu-
able; I would not likely have submitted the
essay without his prompting,” she said. Har-
tle also gives credit to teaching assistant
Terry Lewycky for providing guidance on
creating the outline and drafting the essay.

The CAPPA award marks the second
time her essay has been honoured. Hartle
had earlier won the Institute of Public Ad-
ministration Manitoba Regional undergrad-
uate contest and was encouraged to enter the
national competition.

The CAPPA award includes a cash prize
plus a waiver of registration fees to the
Institute of Public Administration of Canada
National Conference in Charlottetown in
August, 1994, As well, her paper will be
submitted to the Canadian Public Adminis-
tration journal for review and possible pub-
lication.

Hartle began her studies on a part-time
basis in 1987 after working several years in
the private sector and expects to complete a BA by Decem-
ber. She plans to apply for the Masters of Public Adminis-
tration, a joint program between the Universities of Winni-
peg and Manitoba.

Currently she is a member of the student Political
Science Association and a board member of Project Peace-
makers, a non-profit group that examines global peace
issues. Outside of the University, Hartle devotes much of her
time to her family, church activities and her job hunt.

Dean of Arts and
Science John Hofley
(left) and Chemistry
Professor Desiree
Vanderwel (centre) were
among the participants
who tested their skill at
untangling paper clips in
the Bureaucratic Shuffle.
The shuffle was the first
part of a triathalon held
to raise awareness of the
United Way campaign
on campus. ;
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“Coming Events” is compiled by University Relations. If you are planning a campus event,
please let us know. Send the information (in writing) to Lois Cherney, University Relations,
Room 4W17. Basic details about your event are required: what, when, where, sponsor, and
the name of a contact person. Submissions must be received at least 10 working days before

the event.

CONTINUING UNTIL SUN.,
OCT. 24

- View from the Plain: the art
of Ernest G. Wilson (1933 -
1987) will be held in Gallery
1C03. Hours: Mondays through
Fridays from 10a.m.-4 p.m., Sat-
urdays -4 p.m. Closed Sundays
withthe exception of Oct. 24 from
3-5 p.m.

CONTINUING UNTIL FRI.,
NOV. 5

- Behind the Ballot Box, an ex-
hibition on the history of elec-
tions in Canada, is on display in
the Library. The Hours are Mon.
thru Thurs., 8 a.m.-10:45 p.m.,
Fri., 8 am.-4:45 p.m,, Sat., 10
am.-5:45p.m.and Sun,, I 1 a.m.-
8:45 p.m. The exhibition is a
joint presentation of the National
Archives of Canada and Elec-
tions Canada.

MON., OCT. 11
- Thanksgiving—University
closed.

TUES., OCT. 12

- The commemorative plaque ho-
nouring the establishment of the
Margaret Laurence Chair in
Women’s Studies will be un-
veiledat4 p.m. in the Faculty and
Staff Club. A reception will fol-
low. RSVP to Wendy Trask at
786-9773.

WED., OCT. 13

- Skywalk Series — Peter Miller,
Department of Philosophy, will
speak on War and Peace in the
Woods: Manitoba’s Model
Forest.

- The United Way Bake Sale
and Silent Auction Ticket Sale
will be held from 12:30-1:30 p.m.
on the main floor of Centennial
Hall by the cafeteria entrance.
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- A panel discussion entitledPov-
erty Issues and the United Way
willbe held from 12:30-1:30 p.m.
in Room 3C01. The panelists
will be Sid Frankel from the So-
cial Planning Council, John Lane
of the Canadian Paraplegic Asso-
ciation, Greg Selinger, Assistant
Professor of Social Work and Sis-
ter Leslie from Rossbrook House,

THURS., OCT. 14

- Skywalk Series — Special FX
by vibraharpist Stefan Bauer,
FRI., OCT. 15

- Music at Noon — The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg bluegrass en-
semble,Big Tilda, will play from
12:30-1:30 p.m. in Eckhardt-Gra-
matt¢ Hall

- Leg 3 of the United Way Tri-
athlon--Wheelchair Relay
Race will be held from 12:30-
1:30 p.m. on the main floor of
Centennial Hall. Three-person
teams representing faculty, stu-
dentsand administration/staffwill
compete in a relay race in wheel-
chairs. Theeventis the campaign
wind-up and presentations to the
winners of all triathlon events, as
well as the overall winner, will be
made at the conclusion of the
event. The silent auction draw
will be made following the triath-
lon presentations.

- The Psychology Department
Fall Colloquium Seriespresents
a lecture by Murray Dyck, Uni-
versity of Central Queensland,
Australia from 3:30-4:30 p.m. in
Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall. The lec-
ture is entitled The Relations Be-
tween Sociotropy and Autono-
my, Positive and Negative Affect
and Two Proposed Subtypes of
Depression.

SAT.,OCT. 16

- The Manitoba Multicultural Re-
source Centre will be holding a
conference entitled Multicultur-
alism in Manitoba. For further
information contact Sheri at 786-
0858.

TUES., OCT. 19

- The Royal Canadian Geo-
graphic Society, co-hosted by the
Geography Departments of the
University of Manitoba and The
University of Winnipeg, presents
a lecture by Sakiasie Sowdlooap-
ik, a Canadian Parks Service war-
denat Auyuittuq National Park on
Baffin Island. The lecture will be
illustrated with photographs ofthe
magnificent scenery of Baffin [s-
land and will be held at 8 p.m. in
Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall.

- The University Senate meeting
will be held at 2:30 p.m. in Room
1L13.

WED., OCT. 20

- The Red Cross Blood Donor
Clinic will be held from 10 a.m. -
3 p.m. in the lounge on the fourth
floor of Centennial Hall.

- Skywalk Series -- Donald A.
Bailey, Department of History,
will speak on Minority Cultures
and Regional Jurisdictions:
Europe and Canada Com-
pared.

THURS., OCT. 21

- Skywalk Series — The Coat of
Many Colours Gospel Ensemble,
directed by June “Pepper” Harris,
will performGospel Chicago Style.

FRI., OCT. 22

- Music at Noon — The Coat of
Many Colours Gospel Ensem-
ble, directed by June “Pepper” Har-
ris, will perform from 12:30 - 1:30
p.m. in Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall.

Employment
Hotline

An employment
hotline was estab-
lished at The Uni-
versity of Winni-
peg last Decem-
ber. The hotline
can be accessed
internally by dial-
ing 9040 or exter-
nally by calling
786-9040.

Administered by
the Human Re-
sources Depart-
ment, the hotline is
designed to pro-
vide current and
readily accessible
job information to
University of Win-
nipeg employees,
as well as to exter-
nal applicants.

The hotline will
include support
staff position va-
cancies that have
been posted inter-
nally on the bulle-
tin boards at The
University of
Winnipeg.in addi-
tion, the notices of
‘positions filled”
will be recorded on
the hotline.

Skywalk Series

Returns

The Skywalk Series
returns this year with
lectures and concerts
every Wednesday and
Thursday, 12:15 to
12:45 p.m., at the Win-
nipeg Centennial Li-
brary (2nd floor Audi-
torium, off the Sky-
walk). Check “Com-
ing Events” for details.




